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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on the Internal Market and Consumer Protection calls on the Committee on 
Industry, Research and Energy, as the committee responsible, to incorporate the following 
suggestions in its motion for a resolution:

1. Stresses that a European action plan for the automotive industry must follow a holistic 
approach, complementing regulation with infrastructure investments and actions to boost 
demand and enhance human capital; believes, in this context, that investments in 
advanced technologies, including measures to improve road safety, tackle CO2 and reduce 
pollutant and noise emissions, are vital to support the creation of added value and jobs;

2. Welcomes the proposal for strengthening the market for alternative fuel vehicles, and 
urges that priority be given to the development of appropriate infrastructures through 
adequate investments at European and national level, and through the swift adoption of 
the legislative proposal and of a common standard on the recharging interface for electric 
vehicles;

3. Believes that the development of the European automotive industry cannot rely on export 
alone but should also focus on boosting domestic demand, through public and private 
investments and the enhancement of European citizens’ purchasing power;

4. Calls for stronger coordination of demand-side measures, including financial incentives 
and taxation policy, both on vehicles and fuels; asks the Commission to follow the 
guidelines on financial incentives with more binding actions to ensure a level playing field 
and contribute to the competitiveness of the industry across the EU;

5. Recognises the importance of public intervention to ensure that the negative social 
consequences of any restructuring in the sector are kept to a minimum; believes that a 
European framework for anticipating change and softening the social impact of 
restructuring, including a legislative act, is necessary, also in order to avoid any 
distortions to the internal market;

6. Calls on the Commission to take measures to ensure a high level of consumer protection, 
transparency and security also in the second hand car market, and to work towards a 
gradual phasing out of polluting and less safe vehicles;

7. Asks the Commission to respond to the problem of misleading consumers through biased 
information on vehicle fuel consumption and environmental performance; calls for a swift 
development of a new driving test-cycle and procedure.


